MINUTES OF A 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING
OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

OF 

PERRY TOWNSHIP SCHOOLS
MARION COUNTY, INDIANA

April 8, 2019
The Board of Education of Perry Township Schools, Marion County, Indiana, held a regular board meeting on Monday, March 11, 2019 at the Perry Township Education Center, 6548 Orinoco Avenue, Indianapolis, Indiana.     
Board of Education members present:


Emily Hartman, Board President


Steve Johnson, Board Vice President


Collin C. Fultz,  Board Secretary

Hannah H. Dale,  Board Member


Charles R. Mercer, Jr., Board Member

Board of Education members not present:


James H. Hernandez, Board Member

Ken Mertz, Board Member

Administrative staff present:

Mr. Patrick W. Mapes, Superintendent
Mr. Chris Sampson, Associate Superintendent of Operations 


Mr. Bob Bohannon, Assistant Superintendent of Career Preparation, 6-12

Mrs. Vickie Carpenter, Assistant Superintendent of Foundational Learning, Pre K-5


Mr. Matthew Willey, Chief Technology Officer

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
President Mrs. Hartman called the regular board meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Mrs. Hartman stated Mr. Mertz and Mr. Hernandez are not with us tonight. 
RECOGNITION
The Perry Meridian Wrestlers who advanced to the 2019 IHSAA Wrestling State Championship were recognized.  They are:    

Alex Cottey  . . . .  State Runner Up


Sammy Fair  . . .   Academic All-State


Aiden Warren  . .  3rd Place

Sam Jones . . . .   Competed at State

Brooks Davis  . .   3rd Place, Academic All-State

Austin Lane  . . .   Academic All-State
Michael Sears, senior at Perry Meridian High School was recognized for his selection as a participant in the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra Side-by-Side program.  Only the finest high school musicians are invited to perform.  Michael performed alongside the professional percussionists in the Indianapolis Symphony at the Hilbert Circle Theatre.
CONSENT AGENDA
A motion was made to approve the Consent Agenda by Mr. Fultz.  It was seconded by Mr. Johnson.  The motion passed 5/0.  Included with these minutes are copies of the following items:  

- Minutes of the March 11, 2019  Public Hearing & Regular Board Meeting

- Financial Report for February 2019

- Allowance of Vouchers


- Personnel Report


- Approval of Professional Travel Requests

- Report to Board on Travel beyond 75 miles by Certified Staff 

- Fundraiser Requests


- Approval of Acceptance of Donations:
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a. B &BDiversified Services has donated $480.00 to purchase a bench and step
stool for Abraham Lincoln Elementary. The bench and step will be placed
outside on the playground area for all to enjoy.

b Perry Meridian igh School student, Kevin Waggoner, s pursuing his rank of
Eagle Scout for Scouts of America and has chosen to partner with Abraham
Lincoln. He will raise funds and donate items such as shelving, sensory items,
and create designated spaces to support student needs through sensory
stations.

Southport Elementary

a. Bethel Community Church of Southport donated $1000.00 to Southport
Elementary. This money will be used to support innovative projects and school-
specific needs.
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o Request approval of donated HP Laserjet Printer Enterprise M608 from
Teachers Treasures, valued at $786. The printer will be used in the
MAP/REACH classroom for printing assignments and classroom work.





-  Approval of Agreement with Old National Insurance Broker to Renew Insurance Providers

·  Approval of Addendum of the JWF Specialties Service Agreement for the District’s Self-Insured   

      Workmen’s Compensation Program
-  Approval of Agreement with Crowe, LLP to Assist District with Required GAAP Consortium

· Approval of Renewal of Magnify Learning Contract

· Approval of Renewal of YMCA of Greater Indianapolis Contract for Use of Facilities

INTRODUCTIONS &  ANNOUNCEMENTS
Mrs. Carpenter introduced Mr. David Henriott named principal of Clinton Young Elementary effective July 1, 2019.

Mr. Bohannon introduced Mr. Jason Wiesmann named principal of Southport Sixth Grade Academy effective July 1, 2019.

Mr. Bohannon recognized Mrs. Kim Campbell who will be retiring after 18 years of service to Perry Township Schools and a total of 34 years in education.  Thank you Mrs. Campbell!

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.
ITEMS OF INFORMATION REQUIRING ACTION

Mr. Willey recommended approval of an agreement with Learn Platform for the usage of metrics software.  This system is a district-wide license for monitoring all district applications and websites usage by building and classroom.  We underwent trials of several products and it was determined that this system would best meet our needs to determine total cost of ownership of curricular software/websites.   Mrs. Dale moved to approve, Mr. Mercer seconded.  The motion passed 5/0.
Mr. Sampson recommended approval of S & B Construction to construct a shelter house with restrooms on the southeast corner of the intersection of Orinoco Avenue and Southview Drive in the Town of Homecroft.  Homecroft Elementary and Kindergarten Academy will have access to the facility for their events and needs.  This project fulfills a promise to the Town of Homecroft when we purchased the property.   Mr. Johnson moved to approve, Mr. Fultz seconded.  The motion passed 5/0.

Mr. Sampson recommended approval to accept the bid from Leslie Coatings, Inc. to complete the installation of a new track at Perry Meridian Middle School.  The project specs include removal portion, resurfacing and crack repair.  The second part of the project includes the installation of a synthetic surface and line striping for competition.  The track will be a 400-meter track which is required.  Mr. Mercer moved to approve, Mrs. Dale seconded.  The motion passed 5/0.
Mr. Sampson recommended approval to accept the bid from the Jack Laurie Group for the replacement of hallway carpet at Perry Meridian High School.  Mr. Fultz moved to approve, Mrs. Dale seconded.  The motion passed 5/0.

Mr. Bohannon recommended approval to adopt new classes, Ethnic Studies and Education Professions at Southport High School.  This is a requirement based on passed legislation that all corporations will offer these courses.  Mrs. Dale moved to approve, Mr. Fultz seconded.  The motion passed 5/0.

Mr. Bohannon recommended approval of Early College textbook adoptions for Perry Meridian High School.  The textbooks will be needed for the following courses in 2019-2020 and after:  Intro to Computer concepts, Abnormal Psychology DC, Intro to Management DC, and Facility and Design for Health, Physical Activity, Recreation and Sport.   Mrs. Dale moved to approve, Mr. Fultz seconded.  The motion passed 5/0 

Mr. Bohannon recommended approval of out-of-state travel for the SHS Speech and Debate team to compete at the national level in Dallas, Texas June 16-21, 2019.  The team qualified to compete at the national level.

Mrs. Carpenter recommended approval for Clinton Young Elementary’s 5th grade class to travel to the FFA Leadership Center in Trafalgar, Indiana on April 2-3, 2019.  Through a sponsorship from the Lilly Endowment, this overnight trip will be provided to the students at no cost.   Mr. Johnson moved to approve, Mr. Fultz seconded.  The motion passed 5/0.
COMMENTS AND CONCERNS OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION AND SUPERINTENDENT
Mrs. Dale stated she attended a 9/11 mobile museum at Southport Elementary School that was incredible.   The school received the opportunity because a student wrote an essay and was awarded to be the first stop on a tour of cities.  Justin Tidd, SHS student sang the national anthem.  It was neat seeing these students learn about 9/11.   We realized there are no school age children who know 9/11.  It was exciting that Perry Township was the first stop on the tour of this 9/11 exhibit.    Mrs. Dale congratulated Mr. Henriott and Mr. Wiesmann.  Thank you Mrs. Campbell for your years of service.  Thank you Mrs. Korreck for your service to the district.  We look forward to what the future holds.  We are in the homestretch.  Thank you to everyone for all you do.  We have great people in Perry Township doing wonderful things for our students.
Mr. Mercer congratulated Mrs. Campbell and to Mr. Wiesmann.   Congratulations to Mr. Henriott.  Congratulations to Mrs. Korreck.  Thank you all for the work you do.

Mr. Fultz congratulated all of our teachers and administrators who are retiring at the end of the year and thanked them for their service to the students of Perry Township.

Mr. Johnson thanked Mrs. Campbell for your hard work.   Congratulations to Mr. Wiesmann and Mr. Henriott.   Congratulations to Mrs. Korreck.  I am looking forward to graduation.  Perry Township is a great place to be.
Mrs. Hartman stated it is encouraging and amazing where one principal can pass the baton to another and everything will be well and students will be cared for and loved and our standards will remain the same.  Thank you to Mrs. Campbell.  Congratulations to Mr. Wiesmann and Mr. Henriott.  Mrs. Hartman stated she is awestruck how staff members in Perry Township are helping her raise good humans.  Mrs. Hartman shared a story where she witnessed occasions where staff members cared and loved students.   She thanked all staff for the great job they are doing with raising good people.   Thank you.

Mr. Mapes stated they attended the national conference of the NIET (National Institute for Excellence in Teaching) to formally accept the NIET Effective Educator Award.  He stated he was proud to receive the award on behalf of the school board, teachers and administrators of the district.   An award such as this does not happen without everyone’s efforts.   We have adopted the motto  #WeGrowKids.  That is our focus each and every day, and to get better every day.  We take care of our clientele.  Our clientele are young people who need guidance who need love and need to know we care about them.  We care about their success.  It doesn’t matter where they are at socioeconomically, what color, or what gender they are …. we are here to support them.  We want them to be successful.  I can say right now we are leading the United States.  What our teachers do each and every day are now a model for everyone in the United States to watch.  That is what the National Institute for Excellence in Teaching told the world at the national conference.  I can’t thank Bob and Vickie and Jane and Whitney enough for the work they do to make sure professional development is embedded in our district.  I want to thank Keesha and Allie because of their work and hours they work.  When we returned from the national conference, our social media coverage was great and the NIET video is fantastic.  It tells a great story about a wonderful township that is a hidden gem that we are uncovering and shining a light on and letting people know about the great things that happen here every day.  That is great to be a part of and I am happy to be a part of it.  
Mr. Mapes thanked Mr. Schott and his staff for their hard work over spring break.  Our facilities are looking great.  Mr. Schott and his staff were a big help with the 9/11 mobile display.   They were working at 6:30 a.m. setting up and preparing.  This is an example of what happens all of the time.  Everyone is all in because the focus is on students and that is what I’m most proud of.   On behalf of our teachers, support staff and administrators, we thank the board; thank you for giving us the resources so we can be the best we want to be.  It takes everybody.  It’s nice to be a part of this team.   Thank you.
ADJOURNMENT
Mrs. Hartman sounded the gavel to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m.

___________ ___________________          
__________________ _____________________ 

EMILY HARTMAN,  PRESIDENT 


STEVE JOHNSON,  VICE PRESIDENT
____________________________________
________________________________________

COLLIN C. FULTZ, SECRETARY


HANNAH H. DALE,  MEMBER

A B S E N T





 
____________________________________
_______________________________________

JAMES H. HERNANDEZ, MEMBER

CHARLES R. MERCER JR., MEMBER
                                                                         A B S E N T                       

___
_________________________________

                                                     KENNETH J. MERTZ,  MEMBER 
Lincoln.  He will raise funds and donate items such as shelving, sensory items, and create designated spaces to support student needs through sensory stations.








